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Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou 

Congratulations to Mr de Vega for organising our 

school Mass yesterday. It was so good to see our 

students involved in playing instruments at Mass. 

Well done to Ashlee Cecilio on piano and Rose 

Cotter-Huxtable, David Castillo, Coby Mateo and Franchesca  

Bascon on guitars. It is great to have our own music group.  

As you can see we celebrated our school well yesterday, with 

Mass, Fun Run / Cross Country and in the afternoon our house 

leaders ran team activities. A successful day all round. Well done 

teachers and house leaders for your organisational skills. Also 

thank you to our BBQ experts Nathan and Nikki Mollet. 

Thank you to those of you who ordered Oxford pies. They will be  

delivered and ready for pick up on Thursday 8th June from the  

library.  

Friends of the School meeting tonight, 7.00pm in the staffroom, to  

discuss our next fundraising venture.  All welcome. 

God Bless, 

Jane Rutherford  

The Visitation of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"My soul doth magnify the 

Lord, and my spirit hath  

rejoiced in God my Saviour. 

For he who is mighty, has 

done great things, and holy is 

His name" (Lk. 1:46).  
31st May 

  Calendar of Events       

June 7th  � Mud Run 

           8th  � Duffy Role Model Assembly with Maioro Barton,11.00am 

   Oxford Pies for collection 

 13th � Rooms 4/5 Mass 9.00am 

 16th � Movie Night, see next week’s newsletter for details 

        18th  � First Communion/Confirmation 

 19th  � Years 7/8 Winter sports tournament 

 21st � Year 1/2 Mass 9.00am 

 28th  � Duffy Theatre 1:30pm  

 29th � Mass St Peter and Paul  

   Board of Trustees Meeting 7.00pm 

July 5th � Final Mass for Term 2  

 7th   Term 2 Ends 

July    24th   Term 3 Begins 

We Welcome our New Student 

 

We welcome Zita Daza to our school community. 

She joined Room 4 this week. 

Please Pray For Our Candidates 

 Marley Arancon    Matt Ceniza   Gabriel Weerasinghe  

 Tristan Parsons    James Hernandez   Zoe Delos Reyes 

  Lennox Goodman   Matthew Matias   Jake Vanxay-Chanpasit   

  John-Vianni Hutson     JR Lumiwes       Luke (Zac) Mateo   

  Marica Tawake     Nathan Bathan      Rendell Lumiwes  



 

 

 1st Place 2nd Place 3rd Place 

Year 1 Girls Teesha Uyami Tasha Banzon Isabella Tier 

Year 1 Boys Luku Koroheke-Searancke Jecson Carvajal Max Muir 

Year 2 Girls Isabella Warburton Kyrie Matius Kaitlyn Sonntag 

Year 2 Boys Joshua Thiruthanathi Cory Brew Troy Linstrom 

Year 3 Girls Lauren Overmeyer Elyssah Castillo Rheeze Colina 

Year 3 Boys Gabriel Weerasinghe Luke Mateo Jacob Banzon =  

Year 4 Girls Katelyn Goldsworthy Zoe Delos Reyes Saige Hawea 

Year 4 Boys Raidyn Tuliau-Tua’a Nathan Bathan Benjamin Sonntag 

Year 5 Girls Valeti Hungalu Keana Uyami Fiona Paul 

Year 5 Boys Shaye Maresca-Allison Tenanoa Tiimi Matthew Matius 

Year 6 Girls Shyrah Tuliau-Tua’a Maddison Goldsworthy Louise Batirio 

Year 6 Boys Alex Dowd Kingston Ryder Zakky Allen 

Year 7 Girls Abigail Weeding Brittany Marais Skylah Parsons 

Year 7 Boys Ekan Kalkat Tanaka Mukusha Gabriel Duran 

Year 8 Girls Libby Mollet Genevieve Allen Brooklyn Hayde 

Year 8 Boys Jakub Dowd Sakiusa Kama Ashlee John Cecilio 

Cross Country / Fun Run Place-getters 

Congratulations to all our winners. 

A great day was had by all. 

Fun Activities after the Running 



 

 

 School Banking   

 First Credit Union banking at St Pius X School is each Thursday.   

Starter Packs are available from the school office.   
It is good to encourage our children to save a little each week 

Want to learn to play the GUITAR or UKULELE?  

Here at St. Pius X you can, with the help of MusiqHub. 

Just contact Carl for more info… 

toezee@gmail.com or  

027 388 9558 

Speech and Drama at St Pius X School 

Speech and Drama lessons are each Monday at St Pius X School at 1.30pm. These classes  focus on  

spoken communication skills, including poetry speaking, impromptu speaking, prepared talks, reading aloud, 

drama games and voice work to improve the way we talk. During the year the children will be  prepared to sit 

an Oral Communication Assessment which  involves a prepared talk and speaking poetry and at a more  

advanced level reading aloud. Classes are open to children of any age. Speech and dram lessons are 

$12.00 per lesson per child. Please contact Margaret Evans ph. 07 8435656 or email mmaryt@hotmail.com. 

Do you have any unused containers suitable for planting seedlings? 

Thank you for your generous response to this request last week,  

however more small to medium sized containers are still needed.  

Please bring them to the school office. 

Money Matters 

Thank you to those who have paid already. 

The Invoice for School Payments was sent home to you the first week of Term 1.  

Please pay this as soon as possible.  

 If you need another copy of the invoice please ask at the office. Phone 843 6554. 

Preferred methods of payment are: 

� Eftpos at the school office  

� Online ASB123152-0175049-01. Reference your child’s name and classroom number. 

� You may still pay by cheque or cash at the school office. 

Reminders 

� You are required to supply the school with a medical certificate if you child is away sick for 3 

days or more. 

� You are required to let the school know, in writing, if you are taking your child on holiday during 

term.  


